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SENATE BILL NO. 2695 SD2 HD1
RELATING TO LIVESTOCK FEED

Chairperson Oshiro and Members of the Committee:

Thank you for the opportunity to testify on Senate Bill No. 2695 Senate Draft 2 House

Draft 1. The purpose of this bill is to Create a livestock feed feasibility pilot project to investigate

the viability of a livestock feed program and allocate matching funds for a federal construction

grant to build a pilot-scale feed mill. We are in support of this bill.

The rising cost of feed has a significant impact on production costs for our local protein

producers. Since 2007, two dairies and four egg farms have gone out of business primarily due

to the rising cost of feed for livestock animals. Currently, only four egg farms remain and they

are being threatened by closure which would heighten the State’s dependence on imported

foods and threaten the State’s food security and self-sufficiency. Without these local agricultural

businesses, all beef, milk, pork, chicken, fish, and eggs would have to be imported into the

State, requiring up to ten days of shipping before being sold to consumers. This pilot project

and pilot-scale feed mill would assess the viability of growing livestock feed in Hawaii and look

to reducing the cost of feed and increase the profitability of our local protein producers.
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